Minutes
CFA

September 14, 2005

Present: Tony Conte, Sarah Kern, Georgia Arvanitis, Cindy Curtis, Jean Graham, Thomas Sales, Annie Nicolosi, Pat Beaber, Bill Behre, Sunita Ahlawat

1. Discussion of nominations for chair and vice chair for the committee. Chair of promotions committee not present today. One other faculty appointment not present. Annie Nicolosi will be chairperson this year and Jean Graham vice chairperson. Tony’s name was not on the current CFA list. He was a replacement for Jean Konzal last spring, and her term had expired. Tony then did not stay for the remainder of the meeting.
2. The promotions document was the major focus of CFA’s work last year. Unresolved issues are:
· Use of grade distributions. Promotions committee was using grade distributions without candidates express knowledge.

· A clear articulation of the standards in each discipline and how they are measured.

3. Nancy Freudenthal’s memo summed up charges for this academic year: items that might lay ahead as well as unfinished business from last year.

4. A committee this summer was revamping student evaluations which may be on the agenda for this coming year.

5. Cindy reported also that the School of Business may petition CFA as if feels it is not receiving its fair share of SOSA hours.

6. Bill reported a concern of his (from the Dean’s meeting) with respect to faculty release time since transformation. It is not being used by all for scholarly purposes Can this one course release time be used for service instead of scholarly activities? Union is clear it cannot be used for teaching. Discussion ensued regarding equity: some faculty are not using the ‘4th  hour’ for research or service or student contact hours. Cindy recalls the 4th hour being designated by the Senate for scholarship. What are possible recourses for faculty accountability? Enhanced CV? Annie stated that it is a charge that must come from the steering committee.
7. Cindy presented the SOSA rubric. Discussion on grants and external funding. There are now 2 additional statements on the RFP from SOSA asking candidates to report outside funding.

8. Jean raised a question about the immediate implementation of the new promotions document. She felt there was supposed to be a time period before it was enacted. Perhaps the steering committee met over the summer before Suzanne Pasch left and they could have approved the document for Sept. 05.
9. The next meeting: everyone should read the promotions document on-line and read the email and minutes sent by Nancy F.

10. Meeting was adjourned by the chair.

